DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 8th May 2011 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Butler, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Reeves, Smith, & District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton.  In attendance were 7 members of the public.

The meeting was attended by Ms Janie McIntire on behalf of Yoxford Task Group who gave a short presentation on their role including Community Speed Checking prior to the start.
All new councillors present signed their acceptance forms.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
05.1
APOLOGIES.  Apologies were received from Mr R Leggate. 
05.2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllrs. Smith declared an interest in the Aisthorpe planning application.
05.3
MINUTES. 

05.3.1
All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, it was agreed to be taken as read. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.

05.3.2 
Matters arising – There were no matters arising. 
05.4
ELECTION OF OFFICERS.

The following were all proposed, seconded and duly elected to the following posts.

1  Chairman 
Cllr Coates-Smith  
2  Vice Chairman
Cllr Butler

3  Finance Officer  Cllr Alexander  
4  Village Hall Rep
Cllr Reeves

5  Footpaths
Cllr Loveridge

6  Planning Officer
Cllr Reeve

7  Allotments
Cllr Smith

8  Web Master

Mr  Mayhew

9  History Recorder
Mr Reeve
10 Press

Cllr Reeve

11 Emergency Officer
 Cllr Reeves
12 SALC

Cllr Coates-Smith  

13 Sizewell PLG
Cllr Hare

05.5
PLANNING

05.5.1 
Aisthorpe, The Street – The council raised no objection to the application but noted their was a boundary dispute with a neighbour will draw this to the attention of the planning authority..
05.5.2
Severn, The Street. – Approved by SCDC.
05.5.3  Darsham House -      Approved by SCDC.
05.5.4  Mill Farm Caravan Site – Refused by SCDC
05.5
FINANCE

05.6.1
Accounts were still with the internal auditor. Summary of accounts & budget presented to new councillors. 
05.6.2
Payment of Remittance – This item was withdrawn.
05.6.3  A third signature for the bank mandate was needed for the new council. Cllr Hare agreed to be the third signatory. 
05.6.4  There was a short discussion re the Clerks hours & wages. It was agreed to research the term of neighbouring councils and defer it to the next meeting. 
05.7
DATA PROTECTION ACT.

The chairman reminded councillors that the council is bound by this act.
05.8
VILLAGE DEVELOPMENT PLAN.

The council wishes to facilitate the production of a Village Plan for the development of the village in the future . This will be the views of the parishioners as a whole and not just the Parish Council. There will need to be a village meeting to set this up. The Chairman will start this process rolling.
05.9
REPORTS FROM OFFICERS.

County Cllr Leighton gave details of the change in leadership of the ruling group and the re-assessment of certain cuts. He also gave some details re the SCC Chief Exec. Andrea Hill. District Cllr. Slater. expressed pleasure at the turnout for the Yoxford Ward in the election and explained the changes that would occur with a slightly different opposition balance.
Cllr Reeves reported that the VH Ctte were exploring the possibility of building a new hall on part of the allotment field, Low road. There were several steps to be taken but he asked that the council contact the office of the Secretary of State to see if it was possible for the land to be used for this purpose. This was agreed.
Cllr Reeves reported that the Royal wedding BBQ raised approx £500. This will go to charities supported by Mr G Jackson. The Chairman expressed his thanks for the hard work of the organisers & workers.
Cllr Butler will supply some round-up for an unused allotment .
05.10
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 
The clerk explained the pass around system for new councillors and asked that when all had read the contents they be returned to her for filing.
05.11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

The council discussed whether they should join with Yoxford to run a speed camera in the village. It was felt that whilst speed was inappropriate in places it was still close or under the posted limit and would therefore not be effective in Darsham or worth the cost.

The council will  run a coffee morning on 11th June 2011 in aid of the Poppy Appeal.
Cllr Reeve reported that the footpath in Wash Lane by Fairfields was dangerous due to leaves which are never cleared and the pathway by the Lay-by was overgrown and unusable. Cllr Butler reported that the hedge on the Westleton Rd by Prime Irrigation was also overgrown. Highways to be contacted. 

It was noted that Darsham House footpath has become overgrown.

Cllr Alexander repeated his concerns that the new fence at the Old School house was incorrectly placed. The Chairman to follow up.

05.12
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 14th June 2011 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 9.30 pm.
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